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Kennedy-King College 

 

  

  THE CHANCELLOR 

  

REPORTS that Security has 5 new towers located in all parking lots which will help control 

parking access, increase Security visibility, and offer additional points of contact for 

Security to assist and interact with students, staff, and visitors.  These towers are 

situated to give ample views of the parking lots and grounds to offer better 

surveillance during the hours from 7a-10p; and 

 

that KKC has effectively partnered with the 7th District Chicago Police Department 

and Commander Anthony Carothers in creating an exclusive Chicago Patrol unit 

specifically for Kennedy-King College.  CPD Unit 785 is on campus Monday-Friday 

from 7a-3p and 3p to 9p offering assistance during incidents or patrolling the interior 

and exterior grounds.  The existence of this unit has seen vehicle vandalisms and theft 

virtually eliminated from our campus and the immediate surrounding area; and 

 

that in an effort to inform all campus occupants of the many emergency and safety 

protocols, Emergency Response Handbooks and College Safety Guides were created 

by the Security Department to answer questions that many may have.  These booklets 

are available throughout the campus at the designated Security posts for all to have.  

They were designed small so that they can be kept handy and reviewed when the 

need arises; and 

 

that KKC has implemented the Volunteer Fire Marshal Program that further creates a 

safe environment for the KKC campus.  Comprised of staff and faculty volunteers, 

these individuals assist with the orderly evacuation of our facility in the event of an 

emergency. These individuals are kept abreast of pertinent information regarding fire 

safety and complete an orientation with the Security Department to prepare for the 

most common scenarios during emergency response situations.  There assistance 

further promotes a comfortable stability that should be commonplace at an 

institution of higher learning. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Cheryl L. Hyman 

Chancellor 
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